East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - July 10th 2006.   

	
	Website Version
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams, John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Bob Haskins, Hilary Palmer, David Olivant, Ranald Macdonald and Bob Alderson. In attendance Roger Edwards
	

	1
	Apologies for Absence  Received from Derek Gale, Ian Whitehead, and Andy Portsmouth
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on May 22nd  2006 - Agreed

Website version of minutes - No changes required for publication on website

Matters arising from the minutes - 

(a) EMOA certificates and trophies: As previously agreed with Ernie following receipt of logo, Mike Godfree will print the certificates - Ernie to then arrange distribution to 2006 Championships winners via Clubs. No volunteers for Trophy ‘minding’ role. Bob to check if Keith Roberts is prepared to undertake the role again.  Bob to write to him to apologise for way in which he was apparently relieved of his duties previously. M12 and M14 trophies seem to be missing. Agreed need for M/W70 trophies.  Trophy Secretary to replace missing trophies as required. 

(b) BOF Chair and Chief Executive have agreed to attend next EMOA meeting on September 25th. Item needed in EMEWS - asking if members have questions they would wish to raise, and inviting all to attend the meeting.

(c) Derek Gale had responded to BOF on item 10c as agreed.

(d) Item on Radio 4 last week featuring success of 2006 EYOC men’s relay team winning Silver. Thanks recorded to Hilary Palmer and Pauline Olivant for their work with EMOA Juniors.

Payment of grants for summer tours

Request had been received from a Junior for a contribution towards cost of a summer tour.  Dealt with by Officers. Seeking approval to pay for one third of costs of tours.  Agreed.
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	Correspondence: 

Correspondence since last meeting - items sent to all on circulation list by e-mail as follows: 
(a) 24.5.06 Mileage claim rate 25p

(b) 24.5.06 Club membership recruitment and retention from BOF

(c) 25.5.06 note from J. Palmer  re Elite Competitions Group meeting and FCC and UK Cup proposals for 2007

(d) 9.6.06- thanks for grant for Glenmore costs

(e) 13.6.06 - Event Operations Committee Minutes

(f) 4.7.06 - Elite Competitions Group Minutes

Noted   Comments on Embargoed areas in Event Operations minutes: from the point of view of coaches it is often OK to use such areas for junior coaching purposes without compromising the event. Also there is an expectation that ‘common sense’ will prevail as those most affected amongst competitors intending to take part in an event are the mapper, planner and controller of the most recent use of an area rather than all of the competitors.  Ernie to raise with Rules Group.

Treasurer’s Report 

(a) Roger had circulated latest accounts which are almost final for the year. Surplus is about £400 compared to budgeted loss of £550

(b) Agreed to reduce SI income by reducing adult/junior levy from 60p/20p to 40p/10p from Jan 1st 2007

(c) Keep Event Levy same - agreed.

(d) Subs for local members:  Local members to get EMEWS free for 2007 as a one year introductory offer.  Review at mid-year Executive Committee meeting pre-2007 AGM. Clubs Reps to share with clubs and club secretaries with local members. Ernie to contact Mike Gardner re sharing this information via EMEWS.  Note - if new members join BOF before end of this year i.e. from 1st September onwards they get free membership to January 2008.

(e) Members expressed their appreciation to Roger Edwards for holding the fort for this year in the absence of an elected treasurer.

Arrangements for AGM September 11th

(a) Red Lion at Kegworth booked - room and food for 8 pm.

(b) Street ‘O’ 6.45.  Ernie to approach Andy Portsmouth to organise it

(c) Need an accurate head count to ensure quorum

(d) Need new treasurer (possibly DVO) and Secretary

Fixtures 

(a) No report from Fixtures Secretary

(b) Midland Nights and C4/YBT at Grace Dieu on Nov 11/12 2006 in doubt as part let for shooting. Ernie has written to land agent seeking clarification of areas used.  Fallback area for these events agreed as Bagworth Woodlands.

(c) Need closer liaison with EAOA and WMOA to avoid clashes of fixtures. EMOA recommends that clubs within the region need to avoid clashes of C4 EM League and C5 events.

(d) DVO National Event at Longshaw 9/12/07.  Controller appointed. John Duckworth is planning. Ranald and possibly Viv organising. Permissions for use of the area being clarified (Ranald is access officer).  Car parking to be resolved.

(e) Confirmed EMOA intention to host  the following events in 2009:

(i)   British Sprint Championships - Nottingham University

(ii)  British Middle Distance Championships (on same weekend as Sprint) - an LEI venue i.e. Grace Dieu

(iii) VHI (or find another Region which will host).  Needs to be incorporated within a National Event

     Peter Guillaume will advise on possible dates for (i) and (ii).

EMOA League 2006

(a) Going well with League Tables now available on website up to the eighth event on 10/06/07 at Bradgate and Swithland.

(b) Hardwick event does not have a Brown course so cannot be in the League - agreed.

Reports from Formal Delegates and Correspondent Members.

BOF Council:  No meeting

Coaching: Hilary will circulate minutes of recent meeting when available

Rules Group: No meeting.  Next meeting 11th November.  Rules Group support JK Day 2 Jury in not voiding M45L course.

Map Group: David will circulate minutes when available. LEI have set out a Best Practice document for updating maps with OCAD

International: No meeting

Elite: Minutes received and circulated

Senior: No group

Junior:  No meeting

School Development Project  No report

National Forest - e-mail from Roy Denny 27th June. 10th anniversary event planned for Ratby Woodlands on 25.3.2007. 

DVO Development Project 

(a) This is ongoing

(b) Their remit is wider than DVO alone because of funding sources.  

EMEWS 

(a) Publication deadline is 30th July

(b) This edition to have AGM minutes from 2005 and Agenda for September AGM

Electronic Punching

(a) No report and no new purchases

(b) Good comments being received about new lightweight equipment

Website 

(a) Andy has updated much of the website

(b) There has been no recent ‘news’ and previous minutes need adding. Executive Committee list needs change of BOF Council representative to Derek Gale, change of name for BOF Events Standards to BOF Rules Group, addition of John Palmer as BOF ‘International/Elite Group’ representative plus change of DVO representative to Ranald Macdonald.

Appointment of Regional Welfare Officer 

BOF considering it less likely there will be Regional Welfare Officers appointed. Await developments.

Major Event Officials  2007, 2008 and Grade 2 controllers course

Event officials attending will be funded by the events.  Grade 2 controllers will be funded by EMOA if approved.

Any Other Business

(a) LOG have now paid club subs for this year. 
(b) JIRC - EMOA finished 8th. Men’s relay were 3rd.

Dates of next meetings
Future dates: 25th   September. Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm                            
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Bob Alderson 11.7.06 (amended 26.9.06 as website version)
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